
KURE BEACH 
BEAUTIFICATION MEETING 

MAY 8, 2006 
 

The meeting was called to order at 4:30PM at the Town Hall with the 
following in attendance: 
 
Bo Goodman     Priscilla Smith, Secretary 
Candace Clark     Tony Gonsalves 
Judy Larrick      Bill Ufferman, Council 
Chuck Keener, Committee Liaison 
 
Old Business: 
 
Bo passes out copies of the 4/19/06 request for funding projects list and 
advised the committee of the progress.  The first four items on the list have 
been approved by the Town Council.  $4200.00 have been approved to 
implement these projects which include all the signage, landscape bed at 
Town Hall, purchase and install two benches, a picnic table w/umbrella, 
waste dispenser and a cigarette disposal.   
 
Discussion ensued regarding the particulars of each item, color, etc.  By 
motion made by Judy Larrick, seconded by Bo Goodman carried by all in 
attendance.   
 
Landscaping: 
 
There are five areas in the Town Hall, Police Station, etc. area to be 
considered for landscaping.  The first area we will address is upgrading the 
front of the existing Town Hall, then consider the other four areas.  Priscilla 
has agreed to come up with several ideas and will present them to the 
committee at the next meeting. 
 
Atlantic Avenue: 
 
Atlantic Ave. an area consisting of three blocks separated from the ocean 
with a one-way road.  This area needs a face lift.  A great deal of discussion 
ensued about how to approach this project.  Candace, who resides on the 
avenue, will poll her neighbors requesting that they put forth their ideas as 
to what they feel is appropriate. 
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She will advise the committee of her findings.  The committee will draw up a 
preliminary outline of what should be implemented, hold a work session with 
Council, a public hearing for all residents to consider, then make the final 
request. 
 
Word that the sand fences along Atlantic Ave. are to be removed stirred 
consternation. Bill Ufferman will check this out and get back to the 
Committee. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:45PM.  The next meeting will be June 12, 2006 
at 4:30PM at the Town Hall.  
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